South Londonderry Township 

Board of Supervisors Meeting

Palmyra, PA

September 10, 2019

Opening Ceremonies and Introduction- The meeting was called to order at 7:00M by Chairwoman Bucks followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.    

The following members were present: 
The following staff members were present:

     Faith Bucks – Chairwoman

Jenna Seesholtz – Township Manager


     Jack Custer – Vice Chairman                    Bill Reigle – Chief of Police

     Bill Bova – Supervisor


Jim Caldwell – Township Engineer  






Patrick Armstrong, Township Solicitor          
Recording:  The meeting was recorded by Dot Ague for her own personal use. 

Public also present:  Dot Ague, Jane Popko, Mark Houser, Jr., Gerry Cassel, Carissa Cassel, Pat Krebs, Kermit Bell, Bill Pauza, Jen Bushta, Martin Matarazzi, Connie Brossman, Steve Hergely of Harbor Engineering, Kendra Hoffman, Jim Kauffman, Randy Wright of Hanover Engineering, Greg Ott, Karen Ott, Pearl Com
Public Comment
Dot Ague – Meeting Recordings: Township resident Dot Ague advised the Board that the she has placed the recordings she takes of the Township meetings and placed them on YouTube. She also had questions on the new hire and the terms of the new hire’s “salary review” as was mentioned in the Board meeting minutes of June 26, 2019.  
Gerry Cassel – Police Association EMR and Lawn Ambulance MOU:  Township resident and Sergeant for the South Londonderry Township Police Department asked the Board to consider a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) between the South Londonderry Police Association and Lawn Ambulance that would allow those police officers with proper training to provide advanced medical services during police calls.  Sgt. Cassel noted that the initial training and supplies for the EMR unit would be funded by donations and the current officers interested in becoming certified would complete this training on their own time.  He asked that the Board make a decision at the meeting to enter into the MOU.  Chairwoman Bucks noted that the Board is not opposed to the officers taking the certification classed, but the Board and the Township Solicitor would need to review the MOU before approving the agreement.  Public comment:  Township resident Connie Brossman questioned if this certification would only be utilized if an officer happened upon an accident or would they be answering emergency calls. Brossman also inquired about the length of training. Township resident Mark Houser, Jr. thought the EMR units could have their supplies in the police cruisers ready for a incident/call.  Township resident Pat Krebs noted that there may be additional training available free of charge.  Township resident Dot Ague asked how often continuing credits would need to be taken. The Board took no action on this item other than to advise the Sgt. Cassel that they have no problem with the officers taking the training for the additional certification.  
Pat Krebs – Bicycle Rack: Township resident Pat Krebs advised the Board that the Lebanon Valley Bicycle Coalition would like to donate a bicycle rack to the Township to be specifically placed in the Campbelltown Park.  This item will be placed on the workshop meeting agenda. Krebs also mentioned that she concurs with the resident that wrote a letter to the Township in regard to the traffic light at the intersection of Rt. 322 and Rt. 117.  She was not sure why there is a turning lane at this intersection but no left turn signal.  Krebs presented a list of crosswalks that the Campbelltown Community Alliance (CCA) provided to the Board for their review. 
Jane Popko – Township Grants: Township resident Jane Popko asked about 2 Marcellus grants that the Township was awarded.
Myron Comarnitsky – Campbelltown Community Alliance: Township Resident Myron Comarnitsky advised the Board that the Campbelltown Community Alliance (CCA) had placed a photo of a metal plank he had placed across the creek to access the Campbelltown Park on Facebook.  Comarnitsky did not give the CCA permission to use the pictures of his property.  He asked that the CCA remove the photo immediately.  He also stated that the plank will be removed due to the CCAs actions. 
Executive Session: Township Solicitor Pat Armstrong announced that there will be an executive meeting after the meeting, for personnel issues.

Regular Business:

Approval of August 13, 2019 Board of Supervisors Meeting Minutes – A motion made by Custer second by Bova to approve the Board of Supervisor minutes from the August 13, 2019 meeting.  Motion carried.
Approval of Bill & Payroll list: A motion by Custer second by Bova to approve Bill & Payroll List #16-19.  Motion carried.
Approval of Bill & Payroll list: A motion by Custer second by Bova to approve Bill & Payroll List #17-19.  Motion carried.
Additional Public Comment: 

Connie Brossman: Township resident Connie Brossman asked questions about the price of parking tickets.  This item was discussed at the Planning Commission meeting.  Brossman also asked about the budget process. She wanted to know why the township employees’ salaries were not set before the passing of the new budget.  She stated that employee evaluations should be completed before the Board adopts the Budget.  Township resident Kermit Bell noted that he worked for Hershey and that the evaluations are a separate process from the budget process.  Township resident Pearl Comarnitsky noted that she is employed by Derry Township and had worked for Dauphin County Children and Youth.  In her experience the evaluations/raises were calculated after the budget process was completed.  Brossman wanted to know who was involved with the employee evaluation process.  

Good and Welfare: Township Supervisor Bova noted the increase in traffic on Rt. 322 is probably because of the Rt. 422 detour.

Subdivision/SALDO Reviews:  
Weiler Poultry Operation – Financial Security Release: Red Barn Engineering submitted a letter to the Board requesting the release of the financial security for the Weiler Poultry Operation. The Township engineer for the project at the time was Hanover Engineer.  Randy Wright of Hanover Engineering provided a review letter dated September 9, 2019 agreeing that the project is completed.   A motion by Custer second by Bova to approve the release of the financial security for the Weiler Poultry Project.  Motion carried.  
Northside Crossing Phase 3&5 - Financial Security Release:  Abel Construction submitted a letter to the Board requesting the release of the financial sdecurity for Phase 3 and Phase 5 of the Northside Crossing project.  The Township engineer for the project at the time was Hanover Engineer.  Randy Wright of Hanover Engineering provided a review letter dated September 9, 2019 agreeing that the security can be released. A motion by Custer second by Bova to approve the release of the financial security for Northside Crossing Phase 3&5 Project.  Motion carried.  

Soldier’s Field Stormwater Plan:  Steve Gergely of Harbor Engineering presented a stormwater plan for Soldier’s Field in Mt. Gretna.  There is no development or new impervious coverage planned at this time.  Township engineer Rettew supplied a review  dated August 20, 2019.  A motion by Custer second by Bova to approve the Stormwater Plan for Soldier’s Field with the conditions that they comply with items listed in Rettew’s review letter dated August 20, 2019, post financial security for the project and supply the Township with an Operation and Maintenance Agreement. Motion carried. 

Carriage Park Phase 3:  Township Manager Seesholtz will get pricing for a title search on the property the Township is expected to take dedication of for Carriage Park Phase 3.  The cost of the title search and possible action to complete the search will take place at the next Board meeting. 
03-2019 – In the Net Dome: Randy Wright of Hanover Engineering asked clarifying questions about the approval letter that was sent to the Developer and the Engineer for the approval of the In the Net Dome project.  Manager Seesholtz will see that a draft of the Professional Services Contract is sent to Mr. Wright.  No action taken on this item.  
New Business 
2020 MMO Presentation:  Township Manager and Chief Financial Officer of the Township pension plans presented the 2020 Minimal Municipal Obligation for both the Non-Uniform Pension Plan and the Police Retirement Plans.  A motion by Custer second by Bova to accept the 2020 MMOs as presented.  Motion carried.  
Police Contract – Collective Bargaining Agreement:  A motion by Custer second by Bova to approve the 2020-2023 Police Collective Bargaining Agreement and approve Chairwoman Bucks to execute the document. Public comment: Township resident Connie Brossman asked if the new contract included any additional officers and if the contact will also have the same health insurance coverage for the officers as the last contract.  Motion carried.  
Mine Road Speed Limit – Letter from Brown:  A motion by Custer second by Bova to approve the Township requesting PennDOT complete a speed study on Mine Road.  Motion carried. 
Community Tree Lighting Ceremony – Campbelltown Community Alliance:  Vice-Chairman Custer directed Manager Seesholtz to have Public Works Director Galbraith to contact Met-Ed to get a quote for supplying electric to Campbelltown Park.  
DCED Study Approval – Letter of Intent:  A motion by Custer second by Bova to authorize the DCED study to be completed on the Public Works department and the Administration Department of the Township. Chairwoman Bucks will execute the Letter of Intent as required by the DCED. Motion carried.   
MS4 Education – Illicit discharge: Manager Seesholtz gave a short speech on illicit discharge and the various ways for residents to report to the Township.  
Carriage Park Parking – Iron Valley United SC (Formerly LVSC):  A motion by Custer second by Bucks to approve Iron Valley United Soccer Club to park in the grass beyond the stoned in parking lot for October 5, 2019 with the following conditions:
· Iron Valley United SC will distinctly delineate the parking area in the grass

· Iron Valley United SC will have a parking monitor/attendant present at the Park
· Iron Valley United SC will have either Township Manager and/or Public Works director review the delineated area

It was strongly suggested that Iron Valley United SC also have a parking monitor placed at the Campbelltown Fire Company. Motion carried.  

Pierce Memorial Discussion:  No action was taken on this item. 
Adjournment – There being no more business to discuss, a motion by Custer second by Bova to adjourn the meeting at 8:53PM.  Motion carried. 

                                                           _________________________________________
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